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Statement by H.E. Archbishop Ivan Jurkovič, Permanent Observer of the Holy See 

to the United Nations and Other International Organizations in Geneva

at Human Rights Council – 30th Session of the Universal Periodical Review 

Bangladesh
Geneva, 14 May 2018
Mr. President, 


The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of Bangladesh during the presentation of its National Report for the third cycle of the Universal Periodic Review. 

My Delegation acknowledges the efforts made by the authorities of Bangladesh to promote and protect human rights, particularly of Rohingya refugees. 

Moreover, my Delegation recognises the many accomplishments and improvements made by the Country in the areas of health, food security, poverty reduction, and the promotion of dialogue among people of different faiths. 

My Delegation wishes to present the following recommendations:

· To continue improving Rohingya refugees’ conditions and investigating allegations of abuses and human rights violations against them in accordance with international standards;

· To increase access to basic healthcare, particularly in rural areas, with the aim to reduce and prevent maternal, foetal and infant mortality; 

· To ensure the registration of children in order to protect them from abuses, exploitation, abandonment, and human rights violations;  

· To enact a moratorium of the use of the death penalty with a view to abolishing it;
· To promote greater access to safe and drinkable water and sanitation, especially in rural areas; 

· To continue working on enhancing religious freedom and prevention of extremism and violent extremism. 

Thank you, Mr. President.  
